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$2.118 million in 1989/90 to $9.149 million in 1992/93. Most of this has come about because 
of a significant increase in program activity requiring additional funding. As a result, non-
discretionary funding grew from $0 in 1988/89, to $4.741 million in 1992/93. This is because 
the APFC became the executing agent for part of Pacific 2000 ($2.055 million in 1992/93), and 
it took over the management of GLOBE series and initiated the Canada/Asia Trade and 
Transport Forum. In addition its core funding from the federal government more than doubled 
($1.0 million in 1989/90 to $2.231 million in 1992/93). The number of APFC staff increased 
to 43. Regional offices were established in BC (Victoria)., Alberta, Saskatchewan, Ontario, and 
Quebec, and overseas offices were established in Taipei, Tokyo, and Singapore'. 

"The Singapore office has since been closed. 


